
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2014-2015 Executive 
  
President:  
Mike Boudreau  
(506)  384-3425 
 
President Elect: 
Eric LeBlanc 
(506) 855-3365 
  
Vice-President: 
Camille Chevarie  
(506)  857-8708 
  

Treasurer: 
 Sharlene Innes 
(506) 857-8788 
  
Secretary: 
Dominique Allard 
(506)  866-8515 
 
Membership Chair: 
Kevin Leger  
(506) 859-7676  
 
Research Promotion Chair: 
Robert Hoadley 
(506) 459-3940 
 
Student Activities Chair: 
Dwight Scott 
(506) 204-2820 
 
Historian: 
Devin Harinarine 
(506) 857-8833  
  
CTTC Chair (Programs): 
Kevin Clannon  
(506) 382-8625 
 
Newsletter Editor: 
Dwight Scott 
(506) 204-2820 
 
Webmaster: 
Jennifer Chapman  
(506) 857-8788 
 
YEA Coordinator: 
TBD  
 
Grassroots Government 
Activities Chair: 
Luc Dugas 
(506) 857-8880 
 
Refrigeration: 
Frédéric Desjardins 
(506) 858-5688 
 

Board of Governors: 
Frédérik Bernard,  
Pierre Comeau,  
Dan Boudreau, Eric LeBlanc, 
Ken Martin, David Samuel, 
Chris Thompson,  
Yves Savoie, John Willden 

 
 

 
The meeting will feature a presentation by: 

Robyn Ellis, B.Eng., CFM  

Superintendent Facilities & Operations 

Public Works, City of Hamilton 

 

TOPIC: How to Deliver Excellence in Facilities Management 

Services within a Limited Budget 

 

Please note the location: 

Sirocco Mediterranean Restaurant 
40 Weldon Street, Moncton   E1C 5V8 

(Free parking on south side of building) 

AGENDA: 

5:00 pm – Reception with poker challenge for students – see next page) 

6:00 pm – Presentation by Robyn Ellis 

7:00 pm – Dinner (optional): $10 for students (first meal free) 

       $25 for others 

 

ABSTRACT 

One of the primary challenges for Facility Managers in the municipal 

sector is how to manage large portfolios of aging infrastructure.  Service 
delivery to citizens may be adversely affected when building systems fail 

often as a result of millions of dollars of backlog in deferred maintenance 

and capital renewal requirements.  

This presentation focuses on how decision-makers can leverage 

knowledge as well as technology to deliver excellence in facilities 

management within a limited budget.  Solutions lie in utilizing strategies 

from internationally recognized competencies in facilities management, 

with a focus on IFMA competencies (International Facilities Management 

Association).   

 This presentation will also cover emerging trends in facility management 

and how these trends influence the way we do business. 
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Superintendent Facilities & Operations 

The next chapter meeting will be 

Tuesday, September 9, 2014.  
 



SPEAKER’S BIO 

Robyn Ellis, B.Eng., CFM  

Superintendent Facilities & Operations 

Public Works, City of Hamilton 

 

An involved ASHRAE member since 2005, Robyn is a Certified Facility Manager, Superintendent 

and Senior Project Manager, with 10 years of experience leading teams in building operation and 
maintenance management.  Robyn completed her undergrad in Mechanical Engineering from Ryerson 

University.  She is pursuing an MBA from DeGroote School of Business at McMaster University 

through part-time studies.  She has a passion for problem-solving, life-long learning, teaching, 
developing teams and facilities management.  Currently, Robyn is an ASHRAE Regional Vice Chair 

for Student Activities for Region II and member of Technical Committee 7.3 on Operations & 

Maintenance for ASHRAE. 

POKER CHALLENGE FOR STUDENTS 
This is intended to be a fun exercise to help newcomers meet a few chapter members. When chapter 
members sign in for the meeting, they will each receive a few playing cards. The students and other 

newcomers are encouraged to introduce themselves to as many members as possible before 5:50 pm.  
 

After each introduction, they are to randomly take a card from that member and print the person’s 
name and occupation on the face of the card. 

 

At 5:50 pm, the poker round is ended, and the person with the best natural poker hand (no wild cards) 

will get a free meal at the next meeting. If there is a tie, duplicate prizes will be awarded. 

 
NOTICE OF BOARD  OF GOVERNORS MEETING 

Please note that the executive, committee chairs and board members will meet at 4:00 pm on Tuesday, 
September 9th at the Sirocco Mediterranean Restaurant. Robyn Ellis, RVC for Student Activities, will 

be in attendance. 
 

Note that BoG meetings are open to all interested persons. Feel free to sit in on a meeting – your 

input will be welcomed. 

p 2/8 

   

 
 

  

 



  

REPORT OF ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

 

July 31st saw a full field of 18 teams on the course at the Moncton Golf and Country Club. The pre-

game BBQ sponsored by MacLeod and Grant and A.O. Smith, raised $289 for Junior Golf. Thanks to 

Jim Morris and Terry Weir who grilled honey garlic and Italian sausages and burgers to perfection. 

Jim and Terry also were busy later in the kitchen of the Moncton Elks Club, where a delicious steak 
and lobster supper with all the trimmings was provided. 

 

Luc Dugas had coordinated many prizes. After the various team scores were announced, there were 

several more prizes were drawn from the 50/50 tickets. The final prize of the evening was the actual 

50/50 draw, which went to Victor Boudreau. The balance ($170) together with $2700 in hole 

sponsorship will be forwarded to ASHRAE Research Canada. 

 
Many thanks to the following hole sponsors: 

Airtron Canada (formerly Direct Energy)   J.F. Taylor Enterprises Ltd. 

Aquavap Indotec Agencies (NB) Inc.   MacLeod and Grant 

Bruce Sutherland Associates    Oakes Enterprises 

Con Air Ventilation Ltd.     RaeMac Agencies Inc. 

Controls & Equipment Ltd. (new sponsor)  Scan Air Balance Ltd. 

Engineered Air      System Air 

Fantech       Victaulic Company of Canada Ltd. 

George’s Plumbing and Heating Ltd.   Vioega LCC 

Hydro-Mechanical Sales                                                                                                         p 3/8 
 

   

   

RESULTS 
Jim Morris and Terry Weir teamed 

up with Jacques Leblanc and Lloyd 

Morrison on the MacLeod and 

Grant foursome to post the lowest 
overall score (11 under PAR). A 

prize for the longest drive went to 

Marc Melanson, and Malcolm 

MacLennan was closest to the hole. 
 



 

 

 

 

  

SUMMARY OF THE 2014 ASHRAE REGION II CRC 

The ASHRAE Region II Chapters Regional Conference (CRC) was held on August 22, 23 and 24 at 

Oakwood Inn Resort in Grand Bend, Ontario. Region II includes Halifax, NB/PEI, Quebec, Montreal, 

Ottawa, Toronto, Hamilton, Windsor and London. ASHRAE CRCs are held every year to provide training 

and to recognize the members who volunteer their time for ASHRAE chapter activities.     

 

 

The NB/PEI chapter received various awards at the CRC which included the Region II 

Communications Award for providing exceptional communication with the Region II DRC, ARC 

and RVCs. Dan Boudreau received the Red Ribbon Award in appreciative recognition of his effort 

and success in membership growth of the NB/PEI chapter during the 2013-2014 year.  Robert 

Hoadley (Research Promotion Chair) received the Full Circle Chevron, High Five Chevron and 
Bronze Treasury Ribbon, recognizing his effort for research promotion fundraising 2013-2014. The 

NB/PEI chapter received the ASHRAE Chapter Supported Endowed Scholarship Investment 

Award and Honor Roll 2013-2014 for Membership, Refrigeration, Research, Education, Technology 

and CRC and meeting attendance.  
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ASHRAE NB/PEI chapter members 

attending the CRC were Mike Boudreau 
(President), Eric LeBlanc (President-Elect.), 

Devin Harinarine (History Chair), Dan 

Boudreau (Chair of the 2016 CRC in 

Moncton), Sharlene Innes (Treasurer) and 

Dwight Scott (Student Activities Chair). 

Workshops for Membership Promotion, 

History, Chapter Technology Transfer and 

Student Activities were attended by our 

members. Regional officers also held 

meetings with chapter delegates and 

alternates for the upcoming year (2014-2015) 

and chapter reports for the past year were 

given.   
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Advertise your company here . 

For more information contact 

the editor at  

dwightgscott@gmail.com  

Cost: $100 for all issues for this 

year (until June 30, 2015) 

 

AN APOLOGY 

 

At the end of June, I overreacted when I threatened to drop 

names off our distribution list unless individuals requested to 

be kept on the list. I am really grateful to Carman Travis for 

providing the following clarification from Canada’s new 

Anti-Spam Law. 

 
Exemption: 

Messages sent by an employee, representative, consultant or   

franchisee of an organization to an employee, representative, 

consultant or franchisee of another organization (i.e. business-

to-business communication), as long as the organizations 

have a relationship and the message concerns the activities of 

the organization to which the message is sent. 

 

Dwight Scott 
 

SOCIAL EVENTS 
 

November 30  Wildcats Game 

December 9   Past Presidents Night  
Research Promotion Night 

(Watch for more information about 

this special night as details are firmed up) 

 

There will also be another Moncton Wildcats game  

in the New Year. 

 

Moncton Miracles games will be scheduled once  

the National Basketball League dates are known. 
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ASHRAE NB/PEI CHAPTER MEETINGS FOR 2014-2015 
 

Note: Meetings are normally on the 2nd Tuesdays of the month except for 

November 18th. If you have any suggestions or comments about the meeting 

topics or speakers, please contact our CTTC Chair, Kevin Clannon at 

kclannon@master.ca 

 

Details regarding speakers and topics will be posted as available in future issues of 

The Herring Choker and on the chapter website (www.ashraenbpei.com). 

 
July 31st   Golf Tournament 

September 9th How to Deliver Excellence in Facilities Management 

Services within a Limited Budget 

   Robyn Ellis, RVC for Student Affairs, Region II  

   Membership Promotion Night 

October 14th  TBD 

Student Night 

   YEA Night 

November 18th (to avoid conflict with Remembrance Day) 

Presentation on Chillers 

Refrigeration Night 

December 9th  Technical Tour? 
Past Presidents Night 

   Research Promotion Night 

January 13th   TBD 

Student Night 
 

February 10th  TBD  

Membership Night 

March 10th  TBD 

 History Night 

 

April 14th  Techniques for Energy Conservation –  

Home, Office, and Refrigerated Facilities 
Distinguished Lecturer and Presidential Member, Ron Vallort 

 Refrigeration Night 

Research Promotion Night 
 

April 23th  ASHRAE Webcast:  
Retro-Commissioning and the Life Cycle Cost Analysis 

 

May 12nd  BOMA and ASHRAE Joint Meeting 

Grassroots Government Activities Night 
   

June 9th  TBD: Final meeting of the year    p 8/8 


